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1.

BASIC INFORMATION

The DSP Committee is responsible for the oversight of the DSP (www.dsp.acm.org), including reviewing its scope, procedures, and policies to improve the effectiveness of the program. 

· Gabby Silberman (Committee Chair), CA Technologies
· Annie Archbold, Centers for Disease Control and Prevention

· Barrett Bryant, University of Alabama at Birmingham

· Bill Curtis-Davidson, IBM

· David Kasik, Boeing

· Fabrizio Gagliardi, Microsoft Europe (Chair, ACM Europe Council)

· Laura Parker, Mentor Graphics

· M Balakrishnan, I.I.T. Delhi (Representative from ACM India Council)

· Michael Jenkin, York University

· Prerana Vyas, Optimus BT

· Rodolfo Castello, ITESM

· Molly Stevens, Google 
2.

PROJECT SUMMARY
The DSP Committee focus for FY 2011 was to expand the program.  This fiscal year 51 lectures were given (up from the 37 lectures given in FY 2010.)

These lectures were held throughout the world; 67% in the US and 13% outside the US. Non-US locations included India, China, Pakistan, Taiwan, Israel, France, Germany, and the United Arab Emirates.   The host organizations fit the following categories: 65% chapters, 10% conferences, 17% universities without an affiliated Chapter, and 8% professional groups not affiliated with a Chapter.

The cost of a DSP lecture ranged from $300.00 to $2300.00; the medium being $800.00.  The audience size ranged from 25 to 700 attendees; the medium being 107 attendees.  The total audience served for fiscal year 2011 was approximately 6,000.

There where 8 new speakers added to the program, bringing the total number of speakers to 97.

3.

PLANS
The Committee will be working with the new Councils (India, China and Europe) to expand the DSP in their respective areas.  This will include recruiting of new (local) speakers, adding new topics, as well as increasing the number of lecture requests.  We will pilot the translation of the informational DSP web pages into four different languages.  We are hoping this will aid in the expansion of the program internationally.

4. COMMENTS

The DSP operated smoothly in FY11 with excellent support from HQ. It has been satisfying to see the number of lectures and size of audience served increase from last FY, but we are convinced additional growth is possible if we manage to get word out about the outstanding resource the DSP represents. We plan to focus our efforts on under-served and emerging geographies.

